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VBS is 

Here! 

(see pg. 3 

for more) 

Don’t forget 
to join us for 

refreshments and 
fellowship with 
Pastor Jeff and 
Cheryl as we 
celebrate his 22 
years of service at 
West Lawn UMC 
on Sunday, June 5, 
2022 from 3-7 PM.  

 
Seating and tents will be set up outside of the Education Building with 
additional seating in the Community Center. Special presentations will take 
place at 4:00 PM, and again at 6:00 PM, outside of the Community Center. 
 
If you would like to contribute to gifts for the Raffauf’s, we welcome your 
donations. Gifts can be made out to West Lawn UMC, referencing 
“Retirement Celebration.” Send special video well wishes or photos of 
your favorite memories with Pastor Raffauf to: chris@westlawnumc.org. 
There will be a box for cards and one for donations at the event as well. 

mailto:chris@westlawnumc.org


“For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for harm, 
to give you a future with hope.”  - Jeremiah 29:11 
 
On Sunday, May 22nd we celebrated our 110th Anniversary Sunday!  Thanks to Scott Wyrick, who submitted some 
old photographs, I had the privilege of sharing some of our church history in story and pictures.  It is a grand 
history, and I have delighted over the years to share it often: in Sunday school or worship, at Inquirers’ Classes, and 
whenever anyone would ask!  (You can see the photos by going to Livestream on our app or website and replaying 
the sermon, “Faithful: Past, Present & Future.”) 
 
The story of a church can easily become a story of bricks and mortar.  I often talk about our different building eras: 
1913 – first wooden church structure opened at Penn & Woodside Avenues 
1927 – first brick church was built; what is now the flat-ceilinged portion of our present sanctuary 
1957 – pitched-roof section of our sanctuary built, with a dug-out basement for Sunday school space 
1967 – cornerstone laid for our education building, now known as the Reiner Education Building 
1987 – major renovation of the sanctuary, balcony, basement, and stained-glass doors & elevator added 
2007 – a newly renovated Community Center was opened for ministry 
2017 or 2018 – 100 Woodside property was added 
 
This is all good stuff, and important for us to remember, and cause for us to give thanks to God! 
 
However, bricks and mortar, and parking lot additions, are only part of our story!  The real evidence of the 
movement of the Holy Spirit is seen in the lives of God’s People.  As much as I enjoy retelling the story of our 
church to Inquirers, I really love telling of the many ministries in which our church is engaged and the ways 
people’s lives are impacted through this place.  I get really excited talking about: 
 
SafeHaven Lighthouse – a laity-dreamed, lay driven afterschool program that began in 2001, and is intended to 
give children a safe place to be during the hours of 3 and 6 p.m. when elementary aged children so often fall to 
temptations. 
 
West Lawn Wednesdays – also dating back to 2001, WLW and the Community Meal began with a desire to give 
our people, who worship in different services, a place to gather and mingle.  It has become so much more!  Families 
come together, people of all ages can be fed spiritually as well as physically, youth provide community service, the 
lonely find dinner companions, and food is prepared for those in need. This “Food for the Body – Food for the 
Soul” ministry is one of those for which I am most proud. 
 
Mission Trips – while this may appear to be a “bricks and mortar” activity, the emphasis these past 22 years has 
been of the transformation of lives – both those we serve and the lives of those who serve.  I am so proud of our 
people who serve their “neighbors near and far” through mission work teams. 
 
Christmas Miracle Offering – I don’t know how we could tell the story of West Lawn’s past 2 decades without 
mentioning the loving, giving spirit evidenced by our Christmas Miracle Offering received each year from 2012 
through 2021.  In those 10 years we have received and given away (actually invested!) $766,115.87 in life-
changing ministries and with mission partners.  This congregation has proven again and again that we know how to 
celebrate Jesus’ birthday, and we take seriously the commandment to Love Our Neighbors!  Thank you to each one 
who has ever given to the CMO.  You have done a world of good, in Jesus’ name. 
 
I could go on and on, but I won’t – you wouldn’t want to read it anyway!  Suffice it to say that I have been 
abundantly blessed to be your Lead Pastor these 22 years.  For the opportunity to officiate at nearly 250 weddings, 
celebrate 380 baptisms, comfort those who mourn at 400 funerals, and receive into members nearly 1,300 new 
members, more than half by Profession of Faith, I thank you! 
 
Praise be to God, who has been so faithful to me and to us, past – present – and future! 

Pastor Jeff Raffauf 
 

“I thank my God for every remembrance of you, 
4 
always in every one of my prayers for all of you, 

praying with joy 
5 
for your partnership in the gospel from the first day until now.” – Philippians 1:3-5 
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New Church Assignments 
Congratulations to two of our WLUMC members who have now been assigned to United Methodist churches in 
our conference! 

 
Tina Krize, who became a Certified Lay Minister last June, 2021, is  
assigned to St. Paul’s United Methodist Church in Geigertown, PA. 
 
Mike Reinert, who also became a Certified Lay Minister last June, 
2021, is assigned to Grace United Methodist Church, Union St. in 
Reading. 
 
Both vacancies were created as Pastor Jean Howe, former member of 
WLUMC, relocates to Colorado to be closer to family. 

 
Please join us in extending our sincere congratulations and best wishes to both of them in 

these new endeavors! 
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“MONUMENTAL” Vacation Bible School Takes Place This Month! 
Final plans are now in the works for our MONUMENTAL Vacation Bible School! This year’s event will take place 
from Monday, June 6 through Thursday, June 9. Our campus is being transformed into a southwestern desert-
themed environment! For four consecutive nights, children will experience a week full of faith discoveries, 
memorable music, and epic adventures that help kids encounter God’s power and love. Children age 3 through the 
completion of Kindergarten will gather each night in the Community Center from 6:00-8:15 p.m. Elementary kids, 
grades 1-5, should report to the Sanctuary each night from 6:00-8:30 p.m. 
 
Registration is still open. Parents can go online to www.westlawnumc.com/vbs to sign up children. Before the 
official start of VBS, families should stop by West Lawn UMC to pick up their child’s t-shirt and music CD.  
 
Our Vacation Bible School is not possible without the help of 170+ servants! If you would like to join our 
MONUMENTAL team, contact Kelly Rismiller directly at 610-507-9141, kelly@westlawnumc.org. We can still 
use help in these areas: 
 
• Preschool crew leaders • Elementary crew leaders • Floaters • Set Up/Tear Down team 
 
In addition, there are still some outstanding supplies needed for the various crafts and activities related to this year’s 
theme. We welcome donations of any of the following: 

• Raisins 

• Chocolate Chips 

• Ranch Dressing 

• 3 oz. Dixie Cups 

• Jumbo popsicle sticks 

• Vanilla pudding cups 

• Pretzel sticks 

• Gummy worms 

• Graham Cracker Crumbs 

• SunChips 

• Teddy Grahams 

• Oreos 

• Mini Pretzels 

• Rice Chex cereal 

• Cheerios cereal 

http://www.westlawnumc.com/vbs
mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
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Stephanie Althouse 
Mentor: Amanda Schaeffer 

 
Stephanie is the daughter of 

Karin & Mike Althouse.  
She is in 8th grade at  

Muhlenberg Middle School. 

Olivia Detwiler 
Mentor: Marci Prutzer 

 
Olivia is the daughter of  

Jeff & Jodi Detwiler.  
She is in 8th grade at  

Wilson Southern Middle School. 

Chayse Flood 
Mentor: Pat Page 

 
Chayse is the daughter of  

Jerry & Julie Flood.  
She is in 8th grade at  

Exeter Twp. Junior High School. 

Kaylee Gall 
Mentor: Kim Wixon 

 
Kaylee is the daughter of  

Brian Gall & Jennifer Gall.  
She is in 8th grade at  

Governor Miffllin Middle School. 

Derek Grim 
Mentor: Mark Reese 

 
Derek is the son of  

Jana & Taylor Grim.  
He is in 8th grade at  

Schuylkill Valley Middle School. 

Adria Hardy 
Mentor: Lauren Moyer 

 
Adria is the daughter of  
Chris & Teisha Hardy.  
She is in 8th grade at  

Wilson Southern Middle School. 

Aydin Kramer 
Mentor: Ryan Kairis 

 
Aydin is the son of  

Kala Gorman.  
He is in 8th grade at  

Wilson West Middle School. 

Daniel Little 
Mentor: Terry Rismiller 

 
Daniel is the son of  

Greg & Jennifer Little.  
He is in 8th grade at  

Wilson West Middle School. 

Congratulations to Our 2022 Confirmands! 

Evelyn Quick 
Mentor: Peg Carpenter 

 
Evelyn is the daughter of  
Denton & Jennifer Quick.  

She is in 8th grade at  
Wilson West Middle School. 

Noah Rauenzahn 
Mentor: Justin Raffauf 

 
Noah is the son of  

Kim & Robert Rauenzahn.  
He is in 8th grade at  

Wyomissing Jr.-Sr. High School. 

Madelyn Rismiller 
Mentor: Sandi Haines 

 
Madelyn is the daughter of  
Kelly & Terry Rismiller.  

She is in 8th grade at  
Exeter Jr. High School. 

Gabriel Spohn 
Mentor: Todd Daniels 

 
Gabriel is the son of  

Evan & Karen Spohn.  
He is in 8th grade at  

Wilson Southern Middle School. 
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Caleb Tobin 
Mentor: Mark O’Donnell 

 
Caleb is the son of  

John & Kelly Tobin.  
He is in 8th grade at  
Sacred Heart School. 

Nathan Wilczynski 
Mentor: Randy Hill 

 
Nathan is the son of  

Jerry & Marissa Wilczynski.  
He is in 8th grade at  

Wilson West Middle School. 

Bryan Wixon 
Brian Gall 

Brian is the son of  
Kimberly & Wesley Wixon.  

He is in 8th grade at  
Governor Mifflin Middle School. 

Coffee and donut holes are back! 
Join us outside (weather pending) between 8:45 
AM-11:00 AM for fellowship time with your 
church family. And, if you are looking for a way to 
serve God through serving this Church, contact 
Kelly Rismiller to join this relationship-building 
ministry team! kelly@westlawnumc.org, 610-507-

Snack Attack! 
If you are ever around kids, you know how many 
snacks they can eat in one day, one week, one 
month! New Journey Community Outreach 
recognizes this need for snacks, for the children 
whose parents are served through the food pantry. 
Any donations of individually packed snack treats 
are greatly appreciated. Please drop them off at the 
Welcome Center or Church office throughout the 
month of June. We would love to help stock their 
snack pantry before the end of this school year. 

Benefit clients and families receiving hospice 
services by becoming a hospice volunteer. 

 
Provide companionship, a friendly face, a calming 
presence. Visit, talk and listen. Read to him … write a 
letter for her ...share a special talent such as singing. 
 
FAQ 
 
Do I need any special skills? 
Hospice volunteers are special. They are sensitive to 
others, non-judgmental, have the ability to listen and 
really care. 
 
Do I need any special training? 
Hospice provides free training for all volunteers. A 
medical background or experience is not necessary. 
 
How much time am I expected to give? 
You can volunteer for as little or as much time as you 
can give according to your schedule. 
 
For more information please call Cathy Sweeney, 
Volunteer Coordinator, at 570-599-5390.  

Sunday School Help Needed 
Be the light of God to our youngest members! 
West Lawn’s children’s ministry is seeking 
additional Sunday School teachers and Nursery 
helpers, especially to fill in during the summer 
months. Contact Kelly to be a blessing to over 80+ 
children! kelly@westlawnumc.org, 610-507-9141. 

Seeking Admin. Ass’t. at NJCO 
Responsible for confidential and time sensitive 
material and familiar with a variety of the NJCO 
practices and procedures. The position requires the 
ability to effectively communicate via phone and 
email ensuring that all duties are completed 
accurately, with high quality and in a timely 
manner. Also responsible for data entry and 
reports. This is part-time—20 hours per week 
(9AM to 1PM) with holiday and paid vacation. 
Position Requirements: 
• High School diploma or Secondary degree 
• PA Driver’s License 
• Computer literate with data entry skills 
• Familiar with Microsoft Office and EXCEL 
• Bilingual (English/Spanish) strongly 

recommended, not required 
Send resume to Sue Krall at skrall@njcoinc.org.  

mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
mailto:skrall@njcoinc.org
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Please visit the men’s ministry section on our church app to 
register.   

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 
Alex Cullen 
   Governor Mifflin High School 
Sam Cullen 
   Governor Mifflin High School 
Emma Detwiler 
   Wilson High School 
Nathan Folk 
   Wilson High School 
Avery Haas 
   Antietam High School 
   Will attend Millersville University. 
Luke Heilman 
   Wilson High School 
Landon Jamison 
   Schuylkill Valley High School 
   Will attend Penn State for mechanical engineering 
Ava O’Donnell 
   Wyomissing High School 
Eden Semsel 
   Governor Mifflin High School 
Jonathan Spohn 
   Wilson High School 
Grace Swartz 
   Conrad Weiser High School 
Heidi Swartz 
   Conrad Weiser High School 
Ian Swartz 
   Conrad Weiser High School 
Nolan Williams 
   Wilson High School 
Bre Wixon 
   Governor Mifflin High School 
Alena Woolwine 
   Governor Mifflin High School 
Mason Woolwine 
   Governor Mifflin High School 
   Bachelor of Fine Arts degree from Ringling College 
   of Art & Design. 

COLLEGE GRADUATES 
Hilary (Chubb) Bateman 
 EdD from Grand Canyon University. Employed as 
 Assistant Dean, at Washington College. 
Kayla Busack 
 Bachelors degree in Public Policy from the 
 University of Delaware Biden School of Public 
 Policy and Administration. 
Kyle Esterly 
 Associate Degree in Criminal Justice from Reading 
 Area Community College. 
Sabrina Kramer 
 Bachelor of Arts in Psychology from Millersville 
 University. 
Kathryn Loose 
 Bachelor of Fine Arts degree from Ringling College 
 of Art & Design. 
Watson Maack 
 Belmont University 
Rachael Sechrist 
 Bachelor of Science in Biology from Hofstra 
 University. 

No Meetings throughout the summer.   
Meetings will begin again in September. 

Free Piano  
If interested or for more information, please contact 
Dave Fischer at baldbogie@aol.com. 

Speakers: The Godwin Family 

Saturday, June 18th 
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Hello from Safe Haven Lighthouse! 
We have been having a busy spring here. We have had 4 more kids join our group and are happy to welcome them! 
At end of April, we took a trip to the Reading Museum to see the Dinosaur Exhibit.  I hope you were able to see 
this exhibit too— it was great!  The kids really enjoyed all the displays and the hands-on part of the exhibit.  The 
Reading Museum always exceeds our expectations. We also took a trip to Plum Creek Creamery for some great ice 
cream, playground time and fellowship.  The kids all had fun eating their ice cream and Italian Ice and running 
around and making new friends that were also at the Creamery.   
 

In the beginning of May, we celebrated Jaden Garcia’s graduation.  Jaden has been with Safe Haven Lighthouse 
since he was in kindergarten and now he is graduating high school! Jaden will be attending Kutztown University in 
the fall, and we wish him all the best!  Jaden has been a great role model for our kids, and he has been a great help 
to our group.  We are fortunate to have his sister, Jenica, helping with our group.  Jenica also started here when she 
was in kindergarten.  
 

Our last day of Safe Haven for this school year is fast approaching.  We are going to Gring’s Mill for our end of the 
year celebration. We are getting Chick-fil-A nuggets, salad and a fruit tray for this celebration.  We are looking  
forward to having all of our kids returning next September and maybe even a few more. As always, there are not 
enough words to thank the Safe Haven Team – Bonnie Rissmiller, Barbara Coots, Carolyn Weller, Laura Trewella, 
Ruth Shaffer, Lori Madara and Frank Paull, our wonderful bus driver! They all serve the children of our  
community wonderfully.  Also a huge thank you to Warren Marweg for filling in as our bus driver when needed. 
 

We pray God’s Blessings on all of you and that you have a wonderful and safe summer!  See you in September. 
Lori Madara and Bonnie Rissmiller 

Crossroads 
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Women's Book Club will 
meet Wednesday, June 
15, at 7:00 PM in room 
201 in the Community 
Center to discuss The 
Rose Code by Kate 
Quinn. July’s book is 

Anxious People by Fredrik Backman.  
 
New readers always welcome!  Come join the 
discussion! To be added to the email list or for 
information please contact Donna Barnhart at 
dmbhart2@gmail.com or 610-678-7873. 

The next Wilson Area 

Food Pantry distribution 

will be on June 17th from 

2:30-4:30PM in the 

WLUMC Community 

Center. Pre-registration is 

preferred and can be 

scheduled by calling 484-525-0980.  Donations 

accepted weekdays in the church office. Thank 

you! 

Nanny Needed 
A local OB-resident and her husband are expecting their first 
child in the fall and are looking for a nanny to provide daycare – 
preferably an older woman. If you fit this description and would 
like to be put in touch with the family, please call the church 
office and contact information will be provided. 

Golf Group 
Calvary UMC has had a 9-hold social golf group for many 
years.  Several West Lawn UMC members have joined and they 
would like to make it available to any members or family 
members of West Lawn UMC to join.   
 
They meet every Tuesday evening from May through October, 
usually around 5:30 pm, playing different courses each week.  
Indication of interest is needed to ensure enough tee times are 
available.  If you would like to join at any time, please contact 
Bruce Morton at 484-794-0744  or bkmmem@comcast.net for 
the complete schedule. 

Come out and cheer on our newly organized  
Men’s Softball Teams!  

You can find the game schedule on our website homepage, on the app under the Men’s Ministry 
tab, and printed out in the Welcome Center in the narthex and at the reception area in the Education 
Building. 

WLUMC Grey 
Manager: Dennis Wonderland 
Ass’t Manager: Bob Moyer 
 

Players:  
 

4 Caleb Semsel 
5 Mark Reese 
7 Mark Witmyer 
9 Matt Mays 
13 Dennis Wonderland 
14 Brayden Reis 
16 John Coakley  
20 Wesley Wixon 
22 Kevin Miller 
28 Joey Mays 
29 Robert Orzechowski 
44 Steve Weitzel 
47 Ryan Reis 
50 Alessandro Capellini 
61 Steve Grill 
70 Bob Moyer 
77 Claude Davis 
91 Todd Mays 
99 Daryn Zeiner 

WLUMC Blue 
Manager: Chris Hardy 
Ass’t Manager: Andy Hoffert  
 

Players: 
 

1 Jonathan Spohn 
2 Landen Jamison 
3 Andrew Kochel 
8 Terry Rismiller 
11 Derek Rabold 
13 Roberto Ortiz 
17 Steve Jamison 
18 Jose Rosario 
19 Chuck Chubb 
21 Brian Williams 
23 Nestor Azor 
24 Nick Gould 
26 Rob Rauenzahn 
34 Edwin Romero 
63 Andy Hoffert 
65 Cooper Young 
66 Jakob Hoffert 

A Card Shower is requested for the 65th Wedding 

Anniversary of Alice & Fred Cutts on June 23rd.  
Columbia Cottage, Apt. 19, 3121 State Hill Rd., Wyomissing, 
PA 19610 by daughter, Allison Lacey. Thank you!! 

mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com


Page 9 Crossroads 

Summer is my favorite time of the year because it gives a chance to refocus on new 
goals, start again and spend time outside.   Just as we see a whole new set of flowers, 
plants and vegetables coming up all summer long, I’m anxious to help students grow 
deeper in their trust and faith in God during this season.  In May we focused on our UM 
faith, and had students look at their own personal thoughts on things like Baptism, the 
Holy Spirit, grace, free will, the Trinity, and so much more.   We spent time looking at 
what other local churches believe, other mainline denominations and how to love others 
that don’t believe the same things.   We heard from two church members who previous-
ly were members in other Christian traditions, and learned more about how they found 
the UMC or specifically West Lawn UMC.   I pray that these conversations allow stu-
dents to open up and ask honest questions of their faith to their parents or other church 

adults.                       -Trisha   

June 2022   
(See App for more details)  

6/5– 9:30am -6/7th SS  
         Pastor Jeff’s Retirement 
 
6/12–9:30am-6/7th SS 
6-8pm Super Sloppy Silly Summer 
Celebration 
 
6/15– Hershey Park Day 
6/16-17th– Middle School Summer 
Bash @ Gretna Glen. 
 
6/19– 9:30am -6/7th SS     
6-8pm Youth Group 
 
6/25-28th  – High School Heatwave 
Beach trip to Wildwood NJ 

Upcoming Summer Events 
      

This summer the students will 
have the opportunity to at-
tend various off-site events 
and trips in order to deepen 
their faith and grow in their 
friendships.   
Middle School will head to 
Hershey Park with an over-
night at Gretna Glen in June, 
and will spend a day in Balti-
more in early August.   
High Schoolers will spend 4 
days at Wildwood in June, 
and then can spend a day at 
Ricketts Glen hiking and cool-
ing off in the waterfalls.   

For info, contact: 
  Youth Pastor 
Trisha Rabold 

  610.678.5611 (O) 
  484.432.7808 (C) 
trisha@westlawn

umc.org         More info and registration available on the App or web... 
https://westlawnumc.org/youth-summer-info 
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If you are interested in 
scheduling a baptism or 

joining the church, 
please contact the 
church office at of-

fice@westlawnumc.org / 
610-678-5611  

or one of the pastors. 

McKenna Elaine Lamison 
daughter of 

Stephanie & Andrew Lamison 
Baptized 5/8/2022 

Another Ramp Completed! 
Tremendous thanks goes out to our dedicated 
volunteers who helped spread the love of Jesus to 
our neighbors. Richard and Joanne are now 
enjoying a ramp to help them get into their home.  
 
Special thanks to Alice Moyer for heading up the 
project, identifying the need, running the paperwork 
through the township, helping acquire materials, 
and all her advice and encouragement. Also thanks 
goes to Allen Loos, Bill Stephens, Alex Massengale 
and Mick Eager for getting rained on, dirty and sore 
erecting the ramp. To God be the glory for all your 
work.  
-John Hunter 

Emily Kay Harrison 
daughter of 

William & Kristi Harrison 
Baptized: 5/22/2022 

Stephen Ministers Commissioned on May 29, 2022 
Sunday, May 29 was a joyous occasion at West Lawn, as 5 laypeople from our congregation were commissioned 
into a special ministry of care and concern for others as Stephen Ministers. This culminates a period of extensive 
training and preparation for caring ministry. After the commissioning, these Stephen Ministers will be assigned to 
provide care to those in our congregation and community going through difficulties in life. We thank God for their 
gifts and ask that you keep these people in your prayers as they carry the love of Christ to those who need it. 
 

Please welcome the Stephen Ministry class of 2022: 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Sandi Burt John Donovan Joanne Henny Jim Schweitzer Howie Weber 

Current Stephen Ministers: 

Judy Alvarez 

Elyse Elliott 

John Guers 

Karen Guers 

Barb Slegel 

Ruth Stephen 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: 

Pastor Lisa Hoopes 

Elyse Elliott 

Bob Grant 

John Guers 
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George R. Freeman 
10/8/1928—4/22/2022 

In April, we delivered another 400 Power 
Packs to the students of the Governor Mifflin 
School District...  I want to take the opportuni-
ty to thank you all and your congregations for 
their contributions and support throughout the 
year. We provided a little over 4,000 bags (of 
food) during the 2021/2022 school year. We 
couldn't have done this without your support. 
Please know how much the schools and their 
students appreciate this program.  
 
Thank you so much! Have a great summer! 
God Bless, Dave Babczak 

Victor K. Hurdle 
4/25/1943—5/1/2022 

Karen & Terry Marks: Karen and Terry came to WLUMC by invitation of the Schartel and Marweg families. 
They have one son, who is a police officer in West Reading and four grandchildren, ages 16, 15, 6 and 5 which 
keep them busy. Terry enjoys watching baseball and football games and golfing. Karen enjoys crafts, trying new 
recipes, and learning what “retirement” is all about. So far, she says with a smile, reading and shopping therapy are 
helping!  
 
Matt & Liz Miller: Matt and Liz, as they like to be known, came to West Lawn UMC via Matt’s grandmother, 
Arlene Miller, who was a member of the choir. He attended here many times with her and grew up in the West 
Lawn area.  They both now enjoy being active members of their community, so much so, that Matt is on the 
Borough Council in Robesonia where they presently live. They love traveling to Delaware for summer trips with 
their two boys, Matthew and Grant and spending time with their family. Matt and Liz are looking forward to being 
a part of WLUMC. 
 
Suzanne Myers: Suzanne came to WLUMC seeking a change in worship style and a wish to further her faith 
journey. It also helped that she knew several other members who already attended here. She is married to her 
husband James and they have a grown son, Jonathan, who lives in Hellertown. Suzanne is a busy woman who 
works for the Berks County Register of Wills Office and also works part-time for her husband’s business. Beyond 
that, she is also a member of the Virginville Grange, which she enjoys very much. In her leisure time she likes to 
read, go for walks, and spending time with family. 
 
Jodi Scheib: Jodi began attending WLUMC in June, 2018 while living in Berks County and looking for a church 
home.  She knew she was in the right place because the first Sunday she attended we sang “There’s Something 
About that Name” which is her dad’s favorite hymn. 
 
Jodi is very humbled for the opportunity to join WLUMC on Mother’s Day since she lost her mom in June 2020, 
and she dedicates this moment to her.  Her mom was a strong Christian woman who raised Jodi in the church, and 
now she is with Jesus and walks with her every day. 
 
Jodi has had a cat forever, and 2 months ago God blessed her with an amazing man, Martin.  She loves sports and 
bleeds blue and white, along with being a diehard Phillies fan since a very young age.  She is super grateful for all 
the love and support she has received from her WLUMC family over the past 4 years, along with Pastor Jeff who 
she is also super grateful is here for her joining before his retirement.   



Sunday Worship 

  8:00 am Traditional Worship 

  9:30 am Praise Worship 

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

11:10 am Community Worship 

15 Woodside Avenue 
West Lawn, PA 19609 

www.westlawnumc.org 
Phone: 610-678-5611 

*************** 
OUR PASTORS: 

Jeff Raffauf 
Chris Hardy 

Terry Cooney 
Lisa Hoopes 

Pastor Raffauf is a gifted speaker reaching 
each member of his congregation in a way that 
made you feel each sermon was just for you. 



Watson Maack  
Scott Schwenk  
 
JUNE 28 
Walter Strohmayr  
 
JUNE 29 
Joanne Kuhn  
Heather MacKnight  
Meghann McGuire  
Stephanie Stamm  
Gale Terek  
Susan Thomas  
Mya Wascavage  
Donna Weber  
 
JUNE 30 
Susan Broome  
Emily Brossman  
Louise Grace  
Dawn Heffner  
Edward Hong  
Andrew Koehler  
Beth Maurer  
Cassidy Rothenberger  
James Schweitzer  
Ian West  

Miranda Soisson  
 
JUNE 8 
Rosalind Ebert  
Paul Eisenhuth  
Kevin Kemp  
Amy Shuman  
Matthew Weiler  
 
JUNE 9 
Gabrielle Allen  
Michael Bunting  
Kevin Dennis  
Kerry Fisher  
Kyle Godwin  
Lorraine Jagielski  
Andrew Karaffa  
Megan Keenan  
Eileen Loos  
George Rath  
Mark Reese  
Patricia Ross  
Susan Snyder  
Don Swartz  
 
JUNE 10 
Debbie Irwin  
Patricia Keenan  
Zachary Metz  
R. Quillman  
 
JUNE 11 
Peter Donovan  
Emma Goetz  
Benjamin Goetz  
Carol Piller  
Kimberly Zalmanek  
 
JUNE 12 
Tyler Johnson  
Mackenzie Melos  
Diane Pepple  
 
JUNE 13 
Jennifer Botwin  
Madison Koehler   
 
JUNE 14 
Lia Drayer  
Elisabeth Jacobs  
Sarah Loeper  
James Mensch  
Amy Williams  
 

JUNE 15 
John McBride  
Alicia Roeder  
Dan Shuman  
Sean Wyandt  
 
JUNE 16 
Chelsea Boudreau  
Wendy Fisher  
Lori Franckowiak  
Daven Lindsay  
Kristine Ricketts  
Jeffrey Snyder  
Sandee Tucker  
Allen Westbrook  
Jill Yoder  
 
JUNE 17 
Ethan Bittner  
Matt Farr  
Sandra Haines  
Emily Kelly  
Vilyano Martinez  
 
JUNE 18 
Serai Fessenden  
Tiffany Grace  
John Lena  
Donald McCarthy  
Jason Niggel  
Linda Walmer  
Jess Warner  
 
JUNE 19 
Nicole Bleiler  
Patricia Chubb  
Erik Geiger  
Brian Mays  
Carl Sipe  
Brian Yazemboski  
Charlotte Zabinski  
 
JUNE 20 
Deborah Clabaugh  
Kyle Dierolf  
Lisa Geist  
Jordan Haas  
Derek Harris  
Terrie Jenkins  
April Long  
Diane Moyer  
James Woodring  
 

JUNE 21 
Donna Hart  
Donald Ide  
Joanne Novack  
Ashlyn Rapley  
 
JUNE 22 
Margo Hill  
Tammy Smith  
Myles Tytler  
Allison Wade  
Josie Whitney  
 
JUNE 23 
Sue Allan  
Gerald Cook  
Sally Ellis  
William Greer  
Irvin Morey  
Joseph Ortenzi  
Scott Romich  
Karen Spohn  
Roxanne Weaver  
 
JUNE 24 
Jessica Bunting  
Nina Conner  
Mary Dodge  
Donald Holtzinger  
Theresa Lee  
Nancy Martin  
Vicki Melcher  
Suzanne Myers  
 
JUNE 25 
Lois Bahner  
Lewis Davis  
Jeanne Jamison  
Laurie McCloskey  
Ashleigh McLean  
Michael Moore  
David O'Donnell  
Katie Wanner  
Matthew Waters  
 
JUNE 26 
Kaylee Hauck  
Donald Laumeister  
Rachel Szoke  
Jennifer Zaplitny  
 
JUNE 27 
Ian Hettinger  

*Jerry Standerfer 
Willowbrook,  
Room 232 
120 Trexler Ave 
Kutztown, PA   19530 
 

JUNE 1 
Jeffrey Baird  
Bryan Gusley  
John Kieffer  
David Martinez  
Lisa Schell  
Scott Weber  
 
JUNE 2 
Brent Behrenshausen  
Clifford Dry  
Kale Millisock  
Delbert Smart  
David Smith  
Brooke Speidel  
 
JUNE 3 
Shelley Bonk  
Christine Frear  
Chad Grider  
Gloria Johnson  
David Peppers  
Jerry Standefer* 
Shelby Turner  
 
JUNE 4 
Victoria Jamison  
Jennifer Little  
Nancee Soisson  
Marilyn Wagner  
 
JUNE 5 
Adam Carscadden  
Amy Cruley  
Bryan Fick  
Jeremy Karacz  
Lynn Puc  
Wendy Wisniewski  
 
JUNE 6 
Jennifer Denny  
Bradley Foster  
Kathryn Hill  
Greg Little  
Terry Marks  
Matthew O'Connor  
Matthew Wiederspahn  
 
JUNE 7 
Jody Anderson  
Brenda Bucher  
Lindsay Rada  
Jason Schermerhorn  

If we have 
inadvertently forgotten 
your birthday, please 

contact the office. 


